
               
Haytor View Community Primary School & Nursery 

Learning together - enjoying success - aiming high - celebrating difference – 

 enriching community 
 

Weekly Newsletter –30th April 2025 
‘Children get off to a strong start in the early years because learning is well organised.  

The learning environment is calm and purposeful.’ 
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ENJOYING THE SUNSHINE! 
 

This week we are experiencing probably the highest temperatures of the year so far  - 

thank you for preparing your children for these conditions by sending them to school in 

appropriate summer uniform, hats, sun cream applied and drinks in hand. If you feel that 

your child needs particular consideration in these warm and sunny conditions, please 

speak to their teacher so that we don't overlook any needs that they might have.  

 

This week, we have also seen a rise in the number of children and adults who have been unwell with a sickness 

bug. If your child is affected they should remain at home with you and not return to school until 48 hours after 

the symptoms have stopped.  Please be assured that we are regularly reminding children to wash their hands, 

drink plenty of water and look after themselves.  

 

Due to the wonderful weather, we have been utilising the field at 

lunchtimes. It is such a pleasure to have access to the beautiful 

outdoor space, where children have more space to play. Each 

week, Miss Shopland leads on a lunchtime play assembly. This week 

in assembly, we discussed how to use our field safely, with particular 

emphasis on being safe on the bank and being kind when making 

dens. We encourage you to ask your children what they are enjoying 

about their lunchtimes at school as we continue to develop our 

outside play.  

 

 



CONGRATULATIONS HALIA 
 
In the Easter holidays, Halia took her ISTD ballet exam.  

 

She did a lot of practicing in her lessons and at home and her 

hard work has paid off as she received a superb merit scoring 

73/100. 

 
Well done to Halia from all of us at Haytor View, what a 

fantastic commitment and achievement 

PLAYLEADER NOMINATIONS FOR POSITIVE PLAY 
 

We are really pleased that our Year 5 playleaders, who meet after school each Thursday, and 

have been supporting play at lunchtimes have been keen to nominate children that they see 

demonstrating positive play behaviours.  

The children that they have noticed this week who will be receiving certificates in assembly on Friday are:  

Jayden-James Farrell – for resilience when playing football 

Joshua Groft - for having the confidence to ask to join playleader club. 

 

Congratulations to you all, and many thanks to all of our playleaders. 

CELEBRATING SUCCESS – ‘GOING FOR GOALS’ 
This week we are encouraging children to celebrate the way in which they engage with the school’s Core 

Offer, particularly how they are connecting with those around them as part of our focus upon ‘Going for 

Goals’. Children are currently spending time thinking about and developing an understanding of their 

aspirations for themselves and the world and working together. 
 

This sits firmly within the British Values of understanding of the value of mutual respect as well as an 

understanding of responsibility.  
 

The following children will be celebrated in assembly on Friday 30th April with a focus upon: 

'I show that I understand how important rules, principles and laws are in my 

world and the part I have to play in supporting them.' 
 

• Miss Butler has nominated Rosie Burns  

• Mrs Penn has nominated Olina Macfarlane and Kush Patel 

• Miss Jacob has nominated Paige Smith  

• Miss Dennis has nominated Roy Grant  

• Miss Cameron has nominated Violet Moxon-Williams  

• Mrs Brown has nominated Alisha Bennett  

• Mrs Cousins has nominated Leo Brailey  

• Miss Manley has nominated Logan West and Lexi Gannaway-Pitts  

• Year 5 nomination is Kieran Pike 

• Miss Shopland has nominated Lily-Anne Sandford  

• Mr Hankin has nominated Lily French and Jacob Robson  

• Mrs Russell has nominated Guy Pascoe and Tomi-Ray Davies-Nudd 

 

All parents, relatives and wider community members are encouraged to join us for this weekly celebration – it’s 

a great way to round off the week, whether you are connected to nominated children or not. We look 

forward to seeing you. 

 

ATTENDANCE 
Please find below the attendance information for each class last week, great effort. Well done! 

 

 

OVERALL 

 

Nursery 

B2 SB & SJP 

Reception 

B1 LJ 
Year 1  

CD 
Year 2  

SB  
Year 3  

MC 
Year 4  

JM 
Year 5  

IF 
Year 6  

GH  

95.1 94.5 88.5 93.3 91.8 93.3 99 95 80.1 

 


